
 

 

 

8th September 2025 

 

Dear students and parents (2A) 

In this autumn newsletter, my first termly update of the new academic year, I trust first of all that you’ve 

had an enjoyable and restful summer break and wish you all a warm welcome back to Collyer’s. As you 

know, each term I write to all students and parents to provide information about life at Collyer’s and key 

upcoming college activities, as well as looking further ahead at our projects for the future and how these 

will be changing the college estate and the student experience.  

Launch of Horsham Learning Alliance 

I am delighted to share that on Monday 1st September our new multi-academy trust came into being, 

with Collyer’s and The Forest School as founding partners. We have a shared commitment to a mission 

of 'improving the lives of local young people through the power of education'. By joining together as one 

single Trust, we will see incredible benefits for both our students and our staff as a new family of schools. 

Results, enrolment and start of teaching 

It was great to welcome back to Collyer’s all of our second year students for their first day of teaching 

today. There’s always a real sense of anticipation in the air when the new year starts and I’d like to wish 

everyone all the best with settling back in and getting on with their sixth form studies again. Last year’s 

cohort did incredibly well in their exams – with 60% high grades (A*-B) achieved at A Level, 75% for our 

BTEC courses and 100% for our T Levels. Results have been fantastic across the board, including our 

GCSE courses. I’m sure you’ll be celebrating similarly fantastic results when you finish your studies in a 

year’s time.  

We’ve grown yet again this year with another record enrolment of new students, both because of our 

reputation and because of increased numbers in this age group locally and across the region. As the top 

state provider of A Levels in West Sussex and one of the leading sixth form colleges in the country, we 

offer an amazing educational experience that prepares young people really well for adult life – whatever 

their next steps after college. With this in mind, I encourage all students to make the most of all the 

incredible opportunities on offer, both within your chosen subjects and more broadly through our Collyer’s 

360 enrichment offer.  

Communications with students and parents 

Please remember that regular updates are sent out at specific times of year via email by senior managers 

and hosted on the Parents / Carers section of the college website. As a sixth form college our students 

are independent learners and readying themselves for universities, apprenticeships and the world of work, 

so many regular communications are sent directly to students only via our weekly bulletin, tutorial emails, 

tutorial sessions and SharePoint. Finally, students can access information about their studies on 

MyProgress and parents can access similar information via MyStudent. 

Support for progression  

This term the main focus of tutorial time will be on progression after college – be it to university, 

apprenticeships, further study or the world of work. This summer an incredible 94% of students progressed 

onto their first-choice university, so you can rest assured that our staff provide expert guidance to all our 

students. Students will also be using the Unifrog platform to research options for courses and university, 

a widely adopted and individually tailored guide to help make informed choices about future study as well 

as investigating career paths. We also have a wealth of useful progression guidance available via the 

SharePoint site. 

https://hla.education/
https://www.collyers.ac.uk/parents-carers/
https://www.unifrog.org/


Car park, no smoking and vaping policy and safety on site  

I appreciate our second year students are quite familiar with our arrangements and expectations by now, 

but as they are important they benefit from repeating at the beginning of the year. All of our community are 

responsible for considering safety onsite and ensuring that we all enjoy a fantastic college experience. 

Most students will enter and leave the campus via the Student Entrance nearest the train station. 

Students will need to ‘buzz through’ using their ID at the core times of 9am – 4pm. If a student has forgotten 

their lanyard and ID card and arrives between 9am – 4pm then they will need to enter via the Visitor 

Entrance by pressing the intercom for Reception. All students who forget their lanyards must go to the 

Library to get a temporary wristband for the day. 

For those students arriving to college from the West we open the Grammar School Entrance up until 

9am and then from 4pm onwards. It is not open during the core times of 9am - 4pm and it is not possible 

to ‘buzz through’ using ID between those times – the gate is locked shut. Cyclists should always use the 

Richmond Road Entrance but will need to register their bike before use and should not use this entrance 

unless they have a bike with them. This entrance is ID access only at all times. Finally all parents and 

visitors should use the main Visitor Entrance in front of Reception, pressing on the intercom to request 

the gate is opened. The Visitor Entrance should not be used by students unless coming in with parents or 

a visitor for an appointment. A summary of arrangements and a map are below: 

Student Entrance Main pedestrian entrance for students. ID access only from 9 – 4.  

Visitor Entrance Intercom connection to Reception. Fully accessible. 

Grammar School Entrance Secondary pedestrian entrance for students. No access from 9 – 4.  

Richmond Road Entrance Bicycle entrance only. ID access only. Students must be registered.  

 

  



The main car park has clear signage and a one-way system. It is not possible for families or friends to drop 

off students by car inside the campus and we would be grateful if drop offs could be done well away from 

the main entrances for safety reasons and to avoid congestion. Only visitors who are going to Reception 

may enter and use the car park and Reception staff will give instructions for leaving via the exit gate which 

is kept closed at all times during the college day. Students wishing to park on site will need to apply for a 

permit at a cost of £201 per year. There are only a limited number of spaces available. Details of the 

eligibility criteria are outlined in the Student Financial Support and Travel Guide in the Student Finance 

section of the college website.  

Collyer’s is a no smoking or vaping campus. In our Code of Conduct it clearly states that students should 

not smoke or vape anywhere around the college campus or at its entrances. This also applies to the local 

roads and residential areas as we work to promote good relations with our neighbours. In the interests of 

safeguarding, students, staff and all visitors will also be expected to wear an ID card and lanyard at college 

at all times.  

 

College estate 

Over the summer we’ve been very busy further improving our facilities and expanding our teaching 

accommodation to get ready for our new student intake. Collyer’s continues to grow each year and we are 

as committed to ensuring our social, catering and outside areas are fit for purpose as we are in building 

new, modern classrooms.  

The temporary Village area has doubled in size with an additional floor added over the summer to give 

space for growth. History and Politics will enjoy these modern rooms that are significantly larger inside 

than our other classrooms and benefit from air con in the summer: 

 

  

https://www.collyers.ac.uk/admissions/student-finance/


The Canteen and upstairs seating in the Mezzanine have attractive new flooring to bring them in line with 

other modern social areas: 

 
 

Our plans for further expansion of the estate and our next major building are now well underway. In the 

summer break we organised public consultation events in preparation for our planning application and 

detailed design work will continue during the autumn term which we look forward to sharing very soon.  

We are really pleased that funding has now been approved by the Government to resolve the small area 

of RAAC that closed two classrooms temporarily over the last year. Please could students note that there 

will be a small compound set up in Richmond Quad to allow the works to progress during the coming 

months. Students should simply walk around the compound to get to any subjects in the Tech Building or 

D103 / D206. 

Finally I wish all students a great autumn term and hope that you settle back into your college life and your 

studies well and enjoy your time at Collyer’s.   

 
Dan Lodge 

Executive Principal 


